Psychology Department Honors Policy:

A student participating in the Honors Program in Psychology is expected to complete an empirically based project.  The project may be an original research project or may be linked to a faculty member’s current research interest.  In either case, the student is expected to write a research proposal that must be approved by the Psychology Department faculty prior to submission of the tentative title and committee membership to the Honors Committee assistant. A student may receive a maximum of three units of independent study credit for the project. 

General guidelines:

1. By late spring talk with a likely chair about the possible topic; by early fall semester you must submit a tentative topic (not title) and a committee (one of whom must come from outside the department).

2. Review several psychology theses in Abell to get a sense of the scope of an honors project.

3. Submit to the department chair your tentative title, your committee and a brief proposal (stating the problem, your objectives, your hypotheses, the design including techniques, sampling, and planned statistical procedures, and critical references). The department as a whole must endorse your project.

4. Register for an independent study for fall, January and spring with your chair as instructor (you can submit one form for all three).

5. Most conferences have submission dates of mid-November to early January.  For the most competitive, you have to have your data collected and superficially analyzed before you submit.

6. The department encourages summer work on the literature review since your goal should be to have the literature review completed by December.

7. Submit your draft literature review to each committee member once your chair has given you his/her approval.  Ideally, you should have a meeting with your committee to talk through your design and your hypotheses before you go through the IRB or begin collecting data so you know the committee supports your work.

8. Data should be collected by the end of fall semester, so that January can be devoted to data analysis and writing. We recognize different methodologies may involve slightly different timelines.  The goal is to protect you so that most of early spring is spent writing.

9. The draft of the final thesis should go to your chair by the week after Spring break.

10. We encourage students to attempt theses but promise to work with you if you decide you cannot finish.  Talk with your thesis chair at any time about changing your plans.  It truly is an honor to be nominated and you have no obligation to continue if you have lost your passion for the project.

